
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

ADVICE OF SHIRE WORKS 
 

DECOMMISSION OF UNDERGROUND FUEL TANKS 
NYABING GENERAL STORE - RICHMOND STREET NYABING 

10th to 17th  and 25th  AUGUST 2020 
 

The Shire of Kent advises the community that there may be disruptions in Richmond Street during 

the week commencing Monday 10 August 2020 due to works being carried out by NQPetro at the 

Nyabing General Store to decommission the underground fuel tanks.   

These works are expected to be finalised by Friday 14 August 2020 and all attempts will be made to 

minimise any disruptions as much as possible. The contractors may install an exclusion zone with 

signs and barricades around the site and residents are requested to avoid this area whilst operations 

are in progress.  The store will remain open during the works and should have minimal disruption to 

shoppers. 

Further disruptions may occur on 17 August 2020 due to Richmond Street being closed or partially 

closed off to allow subcontractors to install two ground water monitoring wells in the road.  It is 

hoped that just one side of the road can be closed off to allow vehicle access through as required to 

reduce any impacts to traffic. The lane closures should be from about 11am to 5pm. 

The contractors will then be coming back on the 25 August to survey and sample the newly installed 

wells and will need to close the road for part of that day too. The lane closure on that day should be 

from about 11am to 2pm. 

The Shire of Kent apologises for any inconvenience caused during these time. 

For further information, contact DCEO Michelle Bamess on 08 9829 1051. 

 

 

 


